
 

AGENDA ITEM COVERSHEET 

PREPARED BY: Jeremy Hardison, Planning & 
Development Director  

DEPARTMENT: Planning & 
Development  

MEETING: Town Council – 3/8/2022 

SUBJECT:  
Adopt a certificate of Municipal Declaration to decrease the speed limit on N. 
Lake Park Blvd.  Applicant: Town of Carolina Beach  

  

BACKGROUND: 

The Department of Transportation received concerns about traffic crashes and the speed at the traffic 
island at St. Joseph Street and N. Lake Park Blvd.  The Department has completed a review of the request 
to extend the 25-mph speed limit on US 421/Lake Park Blvd for 600 feet north from St. Joseph 
Street/Wilson Avenue and has found it warranted. DOT is requesting certificates of Municipal Declaration 
for the town’s adoption of the ordinance changes.  Attached is a map of the area to be congaed from 
35mph to 25mph.  
 

ACTION:  

Repeal the existing 25-mph ordinance, #1077224, and adopt the new ordinance, #1081519, for the new 
total length of the 25-mph zone on N. Lake Park Blvd that will be 600 feet past St. Joseph Street.  

 


